
             U.S. Department of Labor  Office of Inspector General 
                       Washington, DC 20210 

 
 
 

Working for America’s Workforce 

April 26, 2024 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR:  JOSÉ JAVIER RODRÍGUEZ  

Assistant Secretary 
   for Employment and Training  
 

                                       
 
FROM:  CAROLYN R. HANTZ 
 Assistant Inspector General 
    for Audit 
 
SUBJECT: Audit of Job Corps Drug Control Measures, 

Project No. 03-P24-001-03-370 
 
Please be advised the Office of Inspector General is initiating an audit to 
determine if Job Corps is effectively measuring and reporting the performance of 
drug control activities funded through the President’s National Drug Control 
Strategy. We will contact your audit liaison to schedule an entrance conference 
to discuss the audit’s objective, scope, and methodology. We plan to begin work 
immediately after our meeting and would appreciate your notifying appropriate 
agency officials of our plans.  
 
To complete this project, the Office of Inspector General will need to realign its 
limited resources by canceling the Job Corps Minor Students’ Safety and 
Outcomes audit (Project No. 03-P23-001-03-370) until resources are available to 
continue our work. We appreciate the time and effort your staff have already 
provided in this effort, and we have included all the information in our files for 
when we re-announce the audit. 
 
If you have questions, please contact Steve Sovich, Audit Director, at 
(215) 446-3701 or sovich.stephen@oig.dol.gov. 
 
 
cc:  Brent Parton, Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary 

Lenita Jacobs‐Simmons, Deputy Assistant Secretary 
Laura Watson, Deputy Assistant Secretary 
Greg Hitchcock, Special Assistant, Office of Grants Management 
Chantel Sollers, Agency Liaison, Office of Grants Management  
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